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July 7, 2021 
 
 
The Honorable Charles Allen, Chairman 
Kanathur Srikanth, Deputy Executive Director, Metropolitan Planning 
National Capital Region Transportation Planning Board 
Metropolitan Washington Council of Governments 
777 North Capitol Street, N.E., Suite 300 
Washington, D.C. 20002 
 
Dear Chairman Allen and Deputy Director Srikanth: 
 
I am writing to request that the National Capital Region Transportation Planning Board (TPB) 
revisit the action taken at the June 16, 2021, board meeting – Resolution TPB R19-2021 – 
which removed the I 495/270 HOT Lanes project from consideration in the air quality 
conformity analysis.  
 
This unprecedented and last-minute project removal did not receive proper time and 
discussion at the June TPB meeting, and since then, new information has become available 
on the lack of financial constraint in the Maryland portion of Visualize 2045.  In order to 
receive federal approval of our long-range transportation plan and maintain the region’s 
ability to receive and use federal transportation dollars, this issue needs to be addressed at 
the upcoming July 21, 2021, TPB meeting.   
 
Aside from the critical funding issue, it is a vital role of the TPB to perform this analysis in 
order to determine the actual impact of this and other projects, and removing a project from 
the analysis is a clear abrogation of TPB’s duties. As a region we must work together to 
improve air quality and we need to understand whether projects contribute to improvements. 
 
On behalf of the City of Gaithersburg, I am requesting that the TPB add an action agenda 
item to reinstate the I-495/I-270 HOT Lanes project in the air quality conformity analysis and 
inputs, which includes Phase 1 South for construction in 2025 and Phase 1 North for 
construction in 2030. 
 
Thank you for your help in the matter. If you have any questions or need additional 
information, please reach out to Deputy City Manager Dennis Enslinger at 
dennis.enslinger@gaithersburgmd.gov.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Jud Ashman 
Mayor, City of Gaithersburg 
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